

GUAM LAW LIBRARY

141 San Ramon Street, Hagåtña, Guam 96910-4333 Tel: (671) 477-7623/472-8062 | Fax: (671) 472-1246 Email: gll@guamlawlibrary.org | www.guamlawlibrary.org

Geraldine Amparo Cepeda Executive Director/Librarian

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Members of the Guam Bar Association and All Guam Law Library Users

FROM:

Guam Law Library Executive Director/Librarian

DATE:

March 31, 2020

RE:

Continued temporary closure

In adherence to the Governor's and Chief Justice's extension regarding the closure of nonessential Government of Guam and Judiciary of Guam services, the Guam Law Library will remain closed until Monday, April 13, 2020.

In the meantime, you may contact us by phone or email for help with legal research, including searches using Westlaw and Lexis. Please call 477-7623 to speak to a library or Compiler's Office employee. You may also send email to gll@guamlawlibrary.org (library) or to guamcompiler@gmail.com (Compiler's Office).

Guam Bar Association members who must visit the library facility during the closure may sign out a key by calling 477-7623. However, keys are limited and requests for immediate access cannot be accommodated. Please visit http://guamlawlibrary.org/faqs/ to view the After-Hours Access Policy. Note that access to the library is limited to GBA members only, not clients.

Even if you have a key, please do not visit the library if any of the conditions exist:

- You have been diagnosed with, or have or had contact with, anyone who has been diagnosed with COVID-19;
- You have acute respiratory illness symptoms (i.e. cough, shortness of breath, headaches), flu-like symptoms, fever, coughing, or sneezing;
- You have been asked to self-quarantine by any physician, hospital, board of health, or other medical provider or health agency; or you reside with anyone who has been asked to self-quarantine;
- You have, within the last 14 days, traveled outside of Guam; or
- You reside with, or have had close contact with, a person who has traveled outside of Guam within the last 14 days.

For the safety of our employees and the patrons we serve, we are following the guidance of our government leaders and the advice of medical professionals during this public health emergency.

We appreciate your understanding regarding our limited operations.